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From: Haley, Nikki

Sent: Saturday, April 30, 2016 4:35 PM

To: Schimsa, Rebecca

Subject: Re: Message from Solicitor Stone

Thank you 

 

Sent from my iPad 

 

> On Apr 29, 2016, at 4:37 PM, Schimsa, Rebecca <RebeccaSchimsa@gov.sc.gov> wrote: 

>  

> Governor - See message below from Solicitor Duffie Stone. 

>  

> -----Original Message----- 

> From: Duffie Stone [mailto:stonelaw@hargray.com]  

> Sent: Friday, April 29, 2016 4:30 PM 

> To: Schimsa, Rebecca 

> Subject:  

>  

> Hello Rebecca, 

>  

> I hope that you are doing well.  I spoke with David and Director Sterling yesterday about upcoming Domestic Violence 

Task Force events.  I have a primary opponent so while I will try to make the meetings it may be difficult until june 14th.  

David has agreed to cover for me but please let the Governor know that I am still dedicated to the cause.   

>  

> Thanks, 

>  

> Duffie 


